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JOHN, QUINN CONLEY 
WIN GOLF TOURNEY
John Conley of Wich
ita Falls and Quinn 
Conley of Baird, for
mer residents of Rob
ert Lee, won top 
honors in the Father- 
Son- Father-Son-In- 
Law Golf Tournament 
held last weekend at 
Mountain Creek Golf 
Course. They finished 
the two days of com
petition with a score 
of 205.
Bob Harris and Dan 

01in of San Angelo had 
a 177 to win the top 
spot in the first 
flight. B.W. Roe and 
Kevin Roe of Robert 
Lee won the second 
flight with a 167, 
while the 124 of Roy 
Tinkler of Robert Lee 
and Randy Lewis of 
Midland took third 
flight honors.
The annual event was 

declared a success by 
officials of the Moun
tain Creek Golf Asso-
155 Persons at 
Sunday Silver 
Homecoming
A large crowd of ap
proximately 155 per
sons attended the Sil
ver Homecoming last 
Sunday. Residents, 
former residents and 
friends of the commun
ity attending enjoyed 
the noon barbecue meal 
and a time of remlnsc- 
ing. The invocation 
was given by the Rev.
H.L. Bloodworth.
A short business 
meeting was held fol
lowing the noon meal 
with President Larry 
Jameson presiding. Mrs. 
Jameson, secretary of 
the Homecoming Assoc
iation, read the min
utes of last year's 
meeting and gave the 
financial report.
Coming the farthest 

distance to attend the 
Homecoming were Pat 
Welkes and family of 
Mansfield, Ohio.
"Happy Birthday" was 

sung to Mrs. H.L. 
Bloodworth who cele
brated her 87th birth
day Tuesday, July 26.
Hank Baker volunteered 
to be president and 
Beth Prather will serve 
as secretary-treasurer 
of the Homecoming Asso
ciation for the next 
year's event.
The Homecoming is held 

on the fourth Sunday 
in July each year.

elation.
First four places in 

the four flights were 
as follows:
The list of winners 

included:
CHAMPIONSHIP FLIGHT:
1. John Conley, Wich
ita Falls and Quinn 
Conley, Baird— 205.
2. David McCullah, San 
Angelo and R.S. McCul
lah, San Angelo— 196.
3. Glen Womack, Col
orado City and Gary 
Womack, Colorado City—  
191.
4. Harold Clark, Mid
land and Bob Clark, 
Midland— 187.

FIRST FLIGHT:
1. Bob Harris and Dan 
Olin, San Angelo— 177 
(won play-off).
2. Bobby Menchada and 
Tony Menchada, San An
gelo— 177 (lost play
off).
3. Clarence Tinkler, 
San Angelo and Larry 
Horton, Sweetwater—
174.
4. Tom Saywer Sr. and 
Tom Saywer Jr., Robert 
Lee— i 72.

SECOND FLIGHT:
1. B.W. Roe and Kevin 
Roe, Robert Lee— 167.
2. Glen Womack and 
Trey Womack, Colorado 
City~151.
3. Jerry English, Rob
ert Lee and John Eng
lish, Blackwell— 146.
4. John Conley, Wichi
ta Falls and Mike Con
ley, San Angelo— 143.

THIRD FLIGHT:
1. Roy Tinkler, Robert 
L e e  and Randy Lewis, 
Midland— 124.
2. Bob Ingram and Mike 
Ingram,
3. Bob 
Ingram,
114.
4. Doug Gartman and 
Bill Hood, Robert Lee—  
110.

School Preparing 
For New Year

4-H WINNER--Lupe Munoz 
was a red ribbon winner 
in the D i s t r ic t  4-H 
Dress Revue held Ju ly  
8 in Abilene. Lupe, 
the daughter o f  Mr. and 
Mrs. San tiago  Munoz, 
modeled a p retty  red, 
white and blue sundress 
a t the revue.

District Court 
Will Convene 
In Robert Lee

Classes for students 
of the Robert Lee 
School will start Aug. 
22, according to an 
announcement this week 
by Supt. Jimmy Bickly. 
Only a little more than 
three weeks of the 
summer vacation re
mains and then it will 
be back to the books 
for students.
Vacation time for 
teachers is even 
shorter, as they will 
begin work Aug. 15 in 
preparation for the 
1977-78 school term. 
There is a bright spot 

this year for kids who 
do not like to go to 
school. The 1977-78 
term will include only

RL Church Sets 
Revival Meeting
Revival services are 

being conducted July
27-31 at the Victory 
Assembly of God located 
at Sixth and Houston 
in Robert Lee.
The services which

A number of civil suits began Wednesday and
of various natures are 
on the docket which 
will come before the 
51st District Court 
Monday. Judge Earl W. 
Smith will preside.
No jurors have been 
summoned to hear the 
cases which may come 
before the court. Any 
matters which require 
a jury trial are on 
the docket to be 

San Angelo— 116. beard later in August.
A variety of cases 
are on the docket, in
cluding divorce hear
ings, damage suits, 
child custody cases, 
etc.

Ingram and Pat 
San Angelo—

will be concluded Sun
day, are being con
ducted by Evangelist 
W. Don Tennison of 
Elizabeth, Ky. He will 
minister to the con
gregation in word and 
song, said a spokesman 
for the church.
The pastor, the Rev. 

Doyle Oliver, extends 
an invitation to every
one to visit and get 
acquainted during 
these revival services.
The special services 

are being held at 7:30 
o'clock each evening 
and at 10 a.m. and 7 
p.m. Sunday.

CIT IZENS OF TOM ORROW

-1

BECKY CLENDENNEN, 7 
ERICKA CLENDENNEN, 5 

Children o f  
Mr. and Mrs. 

A llen  Clendennen

SCOTT SERVICE, 3 
JEANNE SERVICE, 6 tiK 

Children o f  
Mr. and Mrs. 

Johnny H. Service

TIFFANY LYN JAMESON, 
BRENT JAMESON, 2 

Children o f  
Mr. and Mrs. 
Larry Jameson

175 days of classroom 
instruction, compared 
to the 180 days which 
has been required the 
last few years. New 
laws passed by the 
past session of the 
Texas Legislature pro
vides for a minimum 
of five less days than 
before.
Teachers will be re
quired to report for 
in-service training 
Monday, Aug. 15. The 
session will last three 
days. Thursday will 
be a work day and Fri
day will give the teach
ers a holiday before 
they begin actual teach
ing on Aug. 22.
Classes will be con

ducted a couple of 
weeks before the first 
holiday which will be 
Labor Day, Sept. 5. 
Other holidays listed 
on the school calendar 
are: Nov. 24 and 25 
for Thanksgiving; Dac. 
21-Jan. 1 for Christ
man and New Year's;
Jan. 9 for the Coke 
County Livestock Show; 
March 16-24 for Easter.
May 25 will be the 

date for the last 
day of classes and for 
the Eighth Grade Com
mencement. May 26 is 
the date for the High 
School Commencement 
and the conclusion of 
school activities for 
the year.
Coach Jerry English 

said preliminary 
activity for the 1977 
Steer football team 
will get started next 
week. He will issue 
shorts and other light 
workout gear Wednesday, 
Aug. 3 and first work
outs will begin Monday, 
Aug. 8. Contact equip
ment will be issued 
Friday, Aug. 12. After 
that, the real work 
begins.
Band Director George 
Strickland was not 
available this week 
for Information as to 
when the Steer Band 
will begin rehearsal 
sessions. This in
formation probably will 
be available next 
week and will be an
nounce as soon as 
possible.

REPORT YOUR 
NEWS !
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Congressman 

Bob Krueger 

Reports

. A .
Bill to Help
Seldom is a congress

man in a position to 
introduce legislation 
that will benefit groups 
as diverse as the Amer
ican consumer and the 
Texas cattle rancher.
But this week I have 

introduced legislation 
mandating new, stricter 
inspection standards on 
beef being imported in
to the United States 
and forcing more specif
ic labeling for the 
beef buyer who regular
ly visits neighborhood 
supermarkets.
The bill 1 have intro
duced in the House, if 
adopted, will require 
that countries import
ing be6f into the U.S. 
meet the same inspection 
standards to which do
mestic producers are 
subjected. Unfortunate
ly, in the past the 
U.S. has gone by a 
double standard, and 
our beef raisers have 
gotten the short end 
of the stick, so to 
speak.
My bill requires that

ROOFING
ALL TYPES ROOF REa»Am  

AND QUALITY ROOiFS 
KENT ELLIOTT ROOFING 

Fh . 855-2800, San Angelo, T exas

Consumers
every fourth carcass 
imported into the U.S. 
must undergo inspection 
by a U.S. inspector.
In the past, inspection 
by an American inspec
tor has been done only 
on a random basis and,
I suspect, done all 
too seldom.
My bill calls for a 
30 day quarantine on 
all foreign cattle be
ing Imported to deter
mine if they are carry
ing brucellosis, a 
disease which has re
cently been detected 
with increasing fre
quency in Texas cattle, 
likely the result of 
Infectitious herds 
coming into the U.S. 
because of a faulty in
spection system.
But the portion of my 

bill which will be most 
visible to beef eaters 
is that it will require 
foreign beef to be la
beled as such, giving 
consumers the opportun
ity to choose between 
foreign and domestic 
beef, if they so de
sire. This labeling 
requirement will apply 
to all processed meats, 
canned meats and frozen 
meats.
What will these tough

WHEN YOU NEED COMPLETE

I N S U R A N C E  S E R V I C E
For Your: H O M E  R A N C H  FARM

AUTO   CROPS   LIFE

TAX SHELTERS

W ALDON M ILL ICAN
COKE-STERLING FARM BUREAU INSURANCE 

Phone 4532812 ----Home 453-2387

er standards cost tax
payers? Not a cent.
Included in my bill 

is the specific require
ment that the cost of 
more thorough inspec
tions be borne by those 
persons importing beef 
into the United States 
and also in the bill is 
a provision that our 
country retains the 
right to Impound the 
cattle of nations who 
have not paid their .... 
share of inspection, 
costs.
My hope is that this 
legislation will give 
continued support to 
the free market system 
as well as require la
beling, Information 
that consumers have a 
right to expect.

BOND SALES REPORT DAY PLANNED

AGENT TO ATTEND 
STATE MEETING

"Old Mother Hubbard 
Went To The Cupboard—  
and Found It Was Bare" 
will be Texas Commis
sioner of Agriculture 
Reagan Brown's subject 
when he addresses the 
Texas Association of 
Extension Home Econo
mists (TAEHE) during 
their annual statewide 
meet at the Sheraton 
Inn, Aug. 3-5 in Tyler. 
Brown will speak at 
8:30 a.m., Aug. 5.
Mrs. Fay C. Roe, Coke 
County Extension agent, 
will be among about 200 
members attending the 
annual event- from across 
the state.
Professional improve

ment activities, in
cluding workshops, 
business meetings, a- 
ward presentations and 
ke3mote addresses, will 
highlight the meet.
Other speakers are Dr. 

Dan Pfannstlel, direc
tor, and Dr. Jennie C. 
Kitching, assistant 
director for home econ
omics— both with the 
Texas Agricultural Ex
tension Service, The 
Texas A&M University 
System— along with 
Dr. J. Shamberger, pas
tor, First Baptist 
Church, Tyler.
"Sharing Today for 

Tomorrow" is the theme 
of the home ecomomlsts' 
1977 meet.
Mrs. Roe is completing 
a year's tenure as sec
retary of the state 
association, and two 
years as District VII 
director. She will 
attend an executive 
board meeting on Wed
nesday Aug. 3 as well 
as the state meeting. 
Mrs. Roe will be 
accompanied by her 
husband, A.J. Roe Jr.

Compare! Oristan''Tablets 
relieve more colds 
m iseries than Contac

Onslan Contac Aspirin
Nasal Congestion / /
Runny Nose /
Aclies i P3in / /
Fever / ✓

Texas sales during 
the month amounted to 
$24,027,340, while 
sales for the first 
six months of 1977 to
taled $140,919,165 with 
51% of the yearly sales 
goal of 276.9 million 
achieved.
June sales of Series 

E and H United States 
Savings Bonds in Coke 
County were reported 
today by County Bond 
Chairman G. C. Allen 
of Robert Lee. Sales 
for the six-month per
iod totaled $17,455 
for 39% of the 1977 
sales goal.

CALL IN YOUR N E ^

A committee of 4-Hers 
met last week to plan 
crafts and program and. 
set the date for the 
1977 Fun Day^ Tuesday, 
Aug. 9, was selected as 
the date. All 4-Hers 
are urged to watch the 
mail and,newspapers for 
more information from 
Mrs. Fay C. Roe or 
Sterling Lindsey, Ex
tension agents.

Shop arounci for a 
moving company. "Ask 
two or three companies 
for estimates based on 
their inventory of your 
household belongings," 
a specialist says.

How to 
Save Energg 
and Moneg 

Degrees.

Cost of 
Keeping 
Room-Cooling 
Temperatures 
Above or Below 

78'*

NOTE: rUichirt

ntMhnD'alusagt /«coedaiiTaa 
i .p i  al rn idra ic

70°

16% more 
23% more 
33% more 
41% more 
5 0 % # r e  
59% more

WEST TEXAS UTILITIES COMPANY
All K.jiirtl
< >r;»xiiinilv ' 
l.mpkim'r

A Member of The Central and Souch West System

Remember ESEIDIDY Supplies the energy- 
but only YOU can use it wisely!
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Help Available 
With Fuel Bills 
That Are Unpaid
Funds to help with 

last winter's unusually 
high gas and electric 
bills have been made 
available to some 
citizens of Coke County 
who are faced with cut
off of the services 
because of non-payment 
of bills. The finan
cial assistance is for 
blind, disabled and 
senior citizens who 
are having problems 
making their resources 
meet the unusual demand 
for fuel.
The money was approp
riated by the U.S. 
Congress in June as a 
special crisis grant 
of $200 million nation
wide for people who 
were hard hit by last 
winter's fuel bills. 
Margaret Martin, Coke 
County Community Action 
Council Representative, 
said the bills to which 
the funds can be applied 
must be for the period 
from Oct. 1, 1976, to 
May 31, 1977.
Until Aug. 15 priority 

will be given to blind, 
disabled and senior 
citizens, she said, 
and should any of the 
allocated funds remain 
after that date, help 
will be extended through 
Aug. 31 to all persons 
whose income meets fed
eral guidelines.
Persons who may be 

eligible for the aid 
have received letters 
to that effect, Mrs. 
Martin said. Those 
applying should bring 
disconnect notices, 
overdue notices, not
ices of refusal to 
deliver propane or 
butane, or any other 
documents showing proof 
of need.
Assistance will be 
given on gas and 
electric .bills only,
Mrs. Martin said.
Applicants must also 

bring wage stubs, SSI 
designation, food stamp 
vouchers or other doc
uments showing income.
Robert Lee and Bronte 

residents who have re
ceived letters con
cerning the matter 
should call Mrs. Mar
tin at 473-5561 in 
Bronte or the Robert 
Lee Neighborhood Cen
ter at 453-2314.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
McCutchen and Scott 
of Brownfield were 
recent guests in the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. 
Butch Service and Jo
hanna and attended the 
McCutchen reunion.
Blue eggs from the 

Araucana chicken offer 
no more nutritive value 
than any other eggs.

HOSPITAL NEW S
The following admis
sions and dismissals 
were reported by the 
West Coke County Hos
pital;
July 19; Jessie Croft, 

Velma Denman and Ida 
Adams admitted.
July 20: Neva Jo Mc

Kee and Winifred Pit- 
cock admitted. Debbie 
Cummins and Owen Arm
strong dismissed.
July 21: Woolita

Hollis, Gertie Blood- 
worth and Ola Rogers 
admitted.
July 22: Lynn Doris
Smith, Isham Austin 
and A.B. Curry admitted. 
Ida Adams and C.L.
Flock dismissed.
July 23: Linda O'Ban-

non admitted. Winifred 
Pltcock, Gertie Blood- 
worth, Ola Rogers and 
Larry Walls dismissed.
July 24; Lee Grace, 

Oden Willoughby, Earn
est Allen and Annie 
Mae Benningfield ad
mitted. Neva Jo Mc
Kee, Woolita Hollis 
and Lee Grace dismissed.
July 25: Albert Pal

mer, Ben Cook and Ruth 
Hood admitted. Jessie 
Croft and Lynn Doris 
Smith dismissed.
Bonita Robertson and 

Jessie Mae Hurley 
transfered to West 
Coke County Nursing 
Home.

JONES REUNION HELO 
AT CHRISTOVAL PARK
There were 65 members 

of the Jones family in 
attendance at the 
Jones family reunion 
in Christoval Park 
July 23 and 24.
Several friends of the 

family also gathered 
to renew aquaintances 
and talk over old times.
Immediate family 

members of the Jones 
family attending were 
Avey Jones of Fort Worth, 
Mr. and Mrs. S.T. Jones 
of Los Angeles, Calif., 
Mr. and Mrs. J.T. (Bud) 
Jones of Hermleigh, 
Francis Neal Jones of 
Odessa and Mrs. Marvin 
Jones of Chrlstoval 
and Robert Lee.

Texas is 
more than 
the Alam o.
Our state is legitimate 
theater and lively folk 
festivals . . . time- 
painted canyons and 
modern resorts . . .  a 
week or weekend 
vacation batgain.
Discover the 
rest of Texas.

“ It’s right in 
your own 
backyard.^

a public service of this 
newspaper and the 
Texas Tourist 
Development 
Agency

STOP - SHOP - SAVE
DANKWORTH

G E R M A N  S A U S A G E  per ring 99c
R U M P  R O A S T  (While They Last) lb. 99c

» Round Steak
DOTTIE LEE CANNED BISCUITS 
B U L K  S L I C E D  B A C O N

2 for 25c 
lb. $1.29

Peaches
Val Vita 

2 V2 Size Can

Our Darling Golden Com, 303 size 3 for $1.00 
Ranch Style Beans, 300 size can 3 for 89c 
Natures Best Pork & Beans 300 size can 29c

Pik' 1
I'r 1

GLADIOLA POUND CAKE M IX  
PILLSBURY CAKE M IX  
SUNSHINE V A N ILLA  WAFERS

box 69cl
reg. box 69c 

llo z ^ b o x  59c

Torphy Frozen Strawberries 
Keith's Frozen French Fries

10 oz, box 39c 
2 fb. bag 43c

i O )

5 QUART BUCKETIce Cream 12.79
Nice & Soft Facial Tissues, 150 ct. box 2 for 79c 
Delta Coronet Toilet Tissue 4 roll pkg. 69c

Griffin
Qt. Jar 0“CSalad Dressing

PRICES GOOD THRU JULY 30th

MEMBER INDEPENDENT GROCERS. INC. — WE SUPPLY OURSELVES

West Way 
Grocery

lOTH «  B IS H O P  PH O N E  46S-Z6S2

GROCERIES -  MEATS -  DRUGS & MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS
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THE GOSPEL CONTINENTALS
Continentals 
At Blackwell

home, is a group made 
up of two women and 
three men.

White Grubs Are 
Problem in Lawns
By Sterling Lindsay 
County Extension Agent 
The past couple of 

years the white grub 
(the immature stage of 
the May or June beetle) 
have been very damag
ing to St. Augustine 
and other lawns in this 
area. The adult beetles 
have already started 
another cycle that 
could cause problems 
this fall and winter 
in our lawns. Now is 
the time to start 
checking your lawn and 
to begin treatment if 
grub worms are present 
in sufficient numbers.
To check your lawn, 

dig in several loca
tions in your yard.
Check the soil and 
roots down to four or 
five inches deep under

a square foot of sod 
in several locations. 
Make one or more checks 
between now and Septem
ber 1. If you find 
four or more grubs per 
square foot of sod, con
trol measures are re
commended.
In treating your lawn 

to control grubs, you 
may spray or apply 
granules. Diazinon is 
the chemical recommend
ed to control white 
grubs. The granular 
form is easier to apply 
and easier to wash into 
the soil than the li
quid or spray formula
tions. After using 
granules, drag the grass 
with a tow sack or wat
er hose to knock the 
granules down to the 
soil. Then apply 
enough water to soak 
the granules into 
the soil.

Apply diazinon sprays 
at the rate of 25 gal
lons of water, includ
ing the insecticide, 
per 1,000 square feet 
to wash the insecticide
into the soil.
Wetting the lawn be
fore spray application 
also helps. Always 
keep children and pets 
off the treated lawn 
until the grass is dry. 
The key to white grub 
control in home lawns 
is proper timing of 
chemical applications 
and getting the insec
ticide through the 
grass to the root zone 
where the grubs are 
feeding.
Further information 

is provided in the 
publication, "White 
Grubs in Texas Turf- 
grass" which is avail
able at the county Ex
tension Office.

The Gospel Continen
tals, recognized as one 
of the best gospel sing
ing groups in the 
country, will be fea
tured at a three-day 
revival to be held at 
the Blackwell School 
Auditorium Monday, 
Tuesday and Wednesday, 
Aug. 1, 2 and 3.
Blackwell residents 

who are in charge of 
the series of meetings, 
have issued an invita
tion to everyone to 
attend. "We especially 
want to extend an in
vitation to our friends 
in Bronte and Robert 
Lee to come to these 
services and hear this 
talented group," a 
spokesman said. Ser
vices will be held each 
day at 8 p.m.
The Continentals, who 
call Franklinton, La.,
SS REP DUE IN COKE
Peter Gonzales, social 

security representative 
for the San Angelo So
cial Security office, 
has scheduled his Aug
ust visit to Coke Coun
ty for Thursday, Aug.
4. He will be in 
Bronte at the City Hall 
from 10:30 to 11:30 
a.m. and in Robert Lee 
at the Courthouse from 
1 to 2 p.m.
Anyone who wants to 
file a claim fo.r bene
fits, get information, 
or transact other bus
iness with the Social 
Security Administration 
may contact him at the 
times and places named. 
Persons^ who are unable 
to meet with him are 
encouraged to call the 
office in San Angelo.
NO PLAY DAY SAT.
It has been announced 

that there will not 
be a Play Day at the 
Bronte Arena this Sat
urday July’' 30, as pre
viously planned. It 
has been postponed un
til Saturday, August 6.
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Tops in cattle.
Tops in oil.
Tops in cotton.
Texans, in fact, are some 

of the most productive indi
viduals in this country.

We produce more sheep 
and lambs than anyone. Tex
ans have more goats. More 
gi’ain. The most mineral pro
duction. W'e are the leading 
producer of helium. We pro
duce the most cnished stone, 
the most salt, the most sul
phur, the most watermelons.

We are second in the na
tion in the production of 
rice. Ŵe even rank third in 
Portland cement production, 
fouith in wholesale and retail 
sales, and fourth in the value 
of our manufacturing.

Texans are busy and 
Texas is booming.
Crashes in the big boom.

And while Texans are

spending long hours on the 
road to success, Texans are 
also spending long hours on 
the road.

This big, booming state 
has more total street, high
way and Interstate mileage 
than any other state in the 
nation.

Some eight million Texas 
drivers are driving nine mil
lion motor vehicles over 
ninety billion miles a year.

Sadly, too many of these 
Texans don’t finish their jour
neys.

In 1976, for example, 
while most Texans were busy 
making Texas productive", 
3,230 of us didn’t make it at 
all.

That’s how many Texans 
lost their lives on Texas high
ways.

That’s one person killed 
every 2% hours.

That’s 3.5 deaths for ev-

ery 100 ntyîroh' Véiiidè entiles 
trayeletk

That’S a shame.
It’s a shame that, al

though Texas traffic fatalities 
are at the lowest level in our 
history, Texas is still above 
the national average.

It’s a shame that Texans 
aren’t taking greater pride in 
their ovTi worth and their 
own lives.

It’s a shame that Texans 
aren’t more careful.

Please. Be proud. Be 
careful. Help us keep the 
roads to success safe.

For your sake.

Texas Office 
of Traffic Safety
Published as a public sei'vice bv this newspaper.
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Janet Walker and Nathan Hempel 
Married in Gatesville Church Rites
The First Lutheran 

Church of Gatesville 
was the setting for the 
wedding at 7 p.m. Sat
urday, July 16, of Jan
et Walker and Nathan 
Hempel. The ceremony 
was performed by the 
Rev. Marvin Kock.
The bride is the 
daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Gorman Walker of 
Robert Lee. The bride
groom's parents are 
Mrs. Myrtle Blackstock 
of Gatesville and Mel
vin Hempel of Kings- 
land...

Watkins Reunion 9̂,1977 
Held at Bronte

Robert Lee Observer PAGE

The altar of the church the table.

tied with a blue rib
bon.
A reception followed 
the wedding at the home 
of the mother and grand
mother of the bride
groom in Gatesville.
A barbecue supper was 
served.
The bride's table held 

a three-tiered cake 
topped with a bride 
and groom and trimmed 
with blue roses. The 
cut glass punch bowl 
held blue punch. Blue 
tapers in cut glass 
holders also decorated

was decorated with 
baskets of white glad- 
iolas and blue cama- 
tláns. Candle trees 
with blue tapers added 
the final touch. Wed
ding music was provided 
by Mrs. Jessie Walace 
and Mrs. Dodie Kettler, 
vocalist.
The bride was given 
in marriage by her 
uncle, Ronnie Walker, 
of Winnie. Lou Ann 
Hempel of Kingsland 
was maid of honor and 
Jimmie Walker of Rob
ert Lee was best man. 
Donald Hempel and Gary 
Farrington of Kingsland 
served as ushers and 
candlelighters.
The bride^'S dress was 

of white organza over 
white satin with the 
high neckline and 
bodice trimmed with 
white lace with small 
pink rosebuds and fell 
into a short train.
The dress buttoned 
down the back with 
small satin covered 
buttons. The bride's 
bouquet was small car
nations and baby's 
breath with light blue 
ribbon streamers. The 
bridesmaid carried a 
blue carnation and 
baby's breath bouquet
HAVE FISH FRY
Enjoying a fish fry 

last Friday night at 
the Turney Casey home 
were Mr. and Mrs. G.L. 
Coulter, Tim and Layne, 
Mr. and Mrs. Rocky 
Heffeman, Pat and 
Stacey, Mr. and Mrs.
Sid Evans and Mr., and 
Mrs. Nelson Coulter 
all of Bronte, Mrs.
Bill Casey of Silver,
Mr. Alvina Heffeman 
of Lincoln, Neb., Pam 
Millican of Grapevine 
and Mrs. Johnny Hinton 
of West Coke County 
Nursing Home. Miss 
Millican spent the 
weekend with her grand
parents, the Caseys, 
and other relatives, 
and attended the wed
ding Saturday night of 
Troy Millican and Susan 
Wallace. Spending 
a few days with the 
Caseys this week are 
their grandsons, Pat 
Heffeman and Layne 
Coulter of Bronte.

The bride wore a blue 
pantsuit as her going 
away attire. After a 
short wedding trip, 
the couple will be at 
home in Kingsland.

Descendants of the 
late Rev. and Mrs. M.
E. Watkins held their 
annual family reunion 
Sunday, July 25 at the 
Bronte County Park. 
There were 121 persons 
registered.
Attending were Mrs. 
Garland Watkins, Wanda 
Durgin, Ann Durgin,
Beth Durgin, Patrick 
Durgin, Jeffrey Durgin,
S.M. Watkins, Donna 
Watkins, Mr. and Mrs. 
Bogard Watkins, Mr. 
and Mrs. L.C. Trow
bridge, Mr. and Mrs. 
Benny Trowbridge and 
Jason, Mr. . and Mrs. 
Randy Minton, Justin 
and Heather of San An
gelo.
Wilma Bramlet of Ty
ler, Mr. and Mrs. Billy 
Neal, Aleshia and Lind

sey of Stephenville.
Mrs. Kenneth Watkins, 

■^Mr. arid Mrs. Bill 
Thompson, Paula Jean, 
Johnnie Kay, Ricky 
Wayne and Jimmy Glenn 
of Colorado City.
Lillian Blair and 

Danette Jennings of 
Ft. Worth, Mr. and 
Mrs. J.R. Watkins, 
Vickie, Beth, and Pam, 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald 
Prichard and Cory, Mr. 
and Mrs'. Travis Watkins, 
Craig and Corrie of 
Odessa.
Margaret Fulk, Mr. 
and Mrs. Gary Don Cres-
well and Keith of Lewis- manda of Midland.

McCutchens 
Have Reunion
Children and descend

ants of the late Mr. 
and Mrs. W.M. McCutchen 
met July 17, at the 
Robert Lee Recreation 
Center in Robert Lee.
Attending were Mr. 
and Mrs. Mack McCutchen, 
David and Daren of 
San Antonio, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bobby Hood and 
Jenia and Mr. and Mrs. 
Mike Hood of San An
gelo, Mr. and Mrs.
Wayne McCutchen and 
Mrs. Joy Ann Burch and 
Chet from Hereford,
Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
McCutchen and Scott 
from Brownfield. Mrs. 
Waynell Crouch, Kirk 
and Brett of Silverton 
and Mr. and Mrs. Mike 
Brest of Lubbock.
Mr. and Mrs. J.W. Ser

vice, Jr. and Kaylan,
Mr. and Mrs. Johnnie 
Service, Scott and 
Jeanna Kay, Mr. and 
Mrs. Jay L3m  Service,
Mr. and Mrs. Butch 
Service and Johanna,
Mr. and Mrs. J.W. Ser
vice Sr., Mr. and Mrs. 
Lendy Devoll, Lisa and 
Donnie of Robert Lee.

ville, Mr. and Mrs. 
Edgar Watkins, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bob Brasel, Bobby 
Gene, Shelly and Shana 
of Big Spring. Mr. 
and Mrs. Bill Stafford, 
Roger and Barry of Sand 
Spring, Mrs. Peggy

Evans, Kristi, Klmberl/ 
and Kara of Forsan,
Mr. and Mrs. Ross Wat
kins of Denison.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
Watkins, Mr. and Mrs. 
David Watkins of Brown- 
wood. Mr. and Mrs. 
Darrell Watkins, and 
family, Mr. and Mrs. 
Edwin Moore and family 
of Clyde. Mr. and 
Mrs. Jerry Hinshaw,
Alan and Kristi of 
Bedford.
Tammy and Clay Trow

bridge of El Paso, Mr. 
and Mrs. Robbie Trow
bridge, Clint and A-

Mr.
and Mrs. Randy Martin, 
Tommy, Cade, and Jus
tin of Richland 
Springs. Mr. and Mrs. 
Lucian Watkins and 
Erick of Llano and Mr. 
and Mrs. Lloyd Holt
Continued on Page 8____:_____________________ * -0 7 -- - ________ Uli o

* C l J Ì A l t A N C E

S A V E  
UP TO i/2  
OR MORE

LADIES' R E A DY - TO -W E AR

PRICE
J E W E L R Y

\ \ - r -  !' ■

- 1/2 P R I C E

LINGERIE REDUCED for CLEARANCE  

HANDBAGS (One Group) Vi PRICE

LCX )K  W H O ’S  N E W

Jacob Franklin is 
the new son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Jimmy Blair 
of Sweetwater. He 
was b o m  June 28, 1977 
at 12:45 a.m. and 
weighed 7 pounds, 14̂ 5 
ounces and was 
Inches long. Jacob 
has two sisters, D'Llnn 
4J5 years old and Amy 
21 months old.
Grandparents are Mr. 

and Mrs. David Linn 
of Nolan and Mr. and 
Mrs. Curtis Blair of 
Sweetwater. Great- 
grandparents are Mrs. 
C.B. Linn and Mr. and 
Mrs. Buell Moore, 
all of Nolan.

Swimsuits & Cover-Ups
LADIES', GIRLS', MEN'S and BOYS'

Men's Straw Hats 
Vz OFF Reg. Price

MEN'S AND BOYS'

S P O R T  S H I  R T S  

M E N ' S  T R O U S E R S

Price

Vi OFF REG. PRICE 

ONLY $7.00
» ---------------------

I  All Sales
t Final M m w «  V ' .W.M... ^

-t  ̂ sii5JC wji 7^  7^  wy» wjí Jjí ^  ̂  ^  ^  ̂  7]> 7^  Jy»
ROACH’S

No Exchange 
No Return ^
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MRS, TROY MILLIGAN
Susan Wallace and Troy Mi 11 icon 
Are Vv'ed in Candlelight Ceremony
The candlelit sanctu
ary of Robert Lee Bap
tist Church was the 
setting for the Satur
day, July 23, wedding 
of Miss Susan Janette 
Wallace and Troy Eu- 
genne Millican. The 
double ring ceremony 
was performed at 7:30 
o'clock in the evening 
with Clyde Dukes, min
ister of Northside . 
Church of Christ, offi
ciating.
The couple pledged 
their vows before an 
altar decorated with 
a canlelighted archway 
entwined with boxwood 
greenery. Baskets of 
white daisies, baby's 
breath and greenery 
were on each side of 
the archway. The unity 
candle stand, also en
twined with boxwood 
greenery, was accented 
with white doves and 
held a large white 
memory candle, Which 
the bride and groom 
lit dhring the cere
mony, with tapers on 
each side. Pew mark
er decorations were 
lighted^candles with 
boxwood greenery, 
orange silk roses and 
baby's breath.
The bride is the 
daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. J.C. Wallace Jr. 
and parents of the 
bridegroom are Mr. and 
Mrs. Elton Millican.
Traditional wedding 

music was provided by 
Daryl Copeland, organ
ist, and a quartet from 
Abilene who sang selec

tions of "And I Love 
You So", "The Wedding 
Song" and "Follow Me".
When escorted to the 
altar by her father, 
the bride was wearing 
a white silk organza 
gowTi. The moulded 
Empire bodice, veiled 
with Venice lace, was 
fashioned with a high 
neckline accented with 
an open front. The 
long sheer sleeves 
were caught at the 
wrist by a band of 
Venice lace. The flow
ing skirt was bordered 
with a wide flounce 
accented with Venice 
lace that swept into a 
chapel-length train.
Her tiered veil of 
silk illusion flowed 
from a crown of Venice 
lace and pearls. She 
carried a Colonial 
bouquet of apricot 
roses, white daisies 
and white carnations 
accented with baby's 
breath and streamers 
of love knots and Lily 
of the Valley.
For something old, the 

bride wore a locket 
that her maternal grand
mother, Mrs. H.L. Blood- 
worth, wore at her 
wedding Dec. 15, 1912. 
Somthing borrowed was 
a lace handkerchief 
from her paternal grand
mother, Mrs. Calvin 
Wallace. For something 
blue, she wore a blue 
garter and her some
thing new was her dress.
Donna Wallace of San 

Angelo attended her 
sister as maid of honor.

Bridesmaids were Mrs. 
Jackie Smith of Still
water, Okla., sister 
of the bride, Mrs.
Jacky Wallace of Ab
ilene, the bride's sis
ter-in-law, and Miss 
Janice Bloodworth of 
Silver, the bride's 
cousin. They wore iden
tical floor-length 
dresses of peach poly
ester. Each wore tiny 
silk rosebuds in her 
hair and carried a 
long stemmed apricot 
rose with white ribbon 
streamers.
Tamara Harmon of Big 
Spring, the groom's 
cousin, was flower girl 
Her dress matched those 
of the bridal attend
ants.
Marshall Millican of 
Robert Lee served his 
brother as best man. 
Groomsmen were Duane 
Blair of Grapevine, the 
groom's cousin. Tommy 
Hendry of Sterling City 
and Buddy Wallace, 
brother of the bride , 
of Robert Lee.
Lighting the candles 

and seating guests 
were Jackie Smith of 
Stillwater, Okla., 
brother-in-law of the 
bride, and Wibby Mil
lican of Robert Lee, 
cousin of the groom. 
Other ushers were 
Jacky Wallace of Abi
lene, the bride's 
brother, who escorted 
the mother of the 
bride, and Ricky Mash- 
burn of Austin, the 
groom's cousin, who 
seated the groom's 
mother.
The groom was attired 
in a white tuxedo with 
black trim and a peach 
colored ruffled shirt. 
The attendants and 
ushers wore black 
tuxes with peach 
shirts that matched 
the bridal attendant's 
dresses.
At the end of the 
ceremony, the bride 
and groom presented 
long stemmed roses to 
their mothers.
Guests were register

ed as they entered the 
church. Linda Havins, 
cousin of the bride, 
presided at the guest 
book.
A reception honoring 
the couple was hosted 
by the bride's parents 
in the Fellowship Hall 
of the church. Those 
ser\^ng in the house- 
party were Mrs. Mar
shall Millican, the 
groom's sister-in-law, 
Sheila Roberts, cousin 
of the groom, Mrs.
Tommy Blair, Mrs. Don 
Mauldin and Jeania 
Tinkler.
Rice bags were passed 
to the guests by Miki 
Askins of Euless and 
Patty Bloodworth of 
Silver, the bride's 
cousins.
The bride wore a pink 
double knit dress with

white accessaries and 
the corsage from her 
bridal bouquet as the 
couple departed for a 
wedding trip to Colo
rado.
Mr. and Mrs. Millican 

will make their home 
in Robert Lee.
The new Mrs. Millican 
is a 1975 graduate of 
Robert Lee High School. 
She attended Angelo 
State University one 
year and recently com
pleted a course at 
San Angelo Barber Col
lege.
Her husband is a 1974 
graduate of RLHS and a 
1976 graduate of West
ern Texas College of 
Snyder. He is employ
ed in ranch work and 
welding.
The rehearsal dinner 

was hosted by the 
bridegroom's parents 
in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Bobby Roberts, 
aunt and uncle of the 
groom.

BEATYS VACATION
Mr. and Mrs. Fred L. 
Beaty returned home 
Sunday from a 10-day 
vacation. They visited 
the Tsa-La-Gi Village, 
southest of Tahlequah, 
Ok., where descendants 
of the Cherokees who 
were forced to migrate 
westward across the 
Trail of Tears in Ok
lahoma have re-created 
an ancient Cherokee 
village, authentic in 
every possible detail. 
After touring the vil
lage they attended 
"The Trail of Tears" 
historic drama per
formed in the outdoor 
theatre at Tsa-La-Gi. 
The Beatys were accom
panied by their daugh
ter and her family,
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene 
Kegans, Bax and Kacey 
of Leonard.
The Beatys attended 

another outdoor theatre 
in Galveston and saw, 
"The Lone Star", a 
history of the state 
of Texas and their 
fight for independence 
from Mexico. This is 
a new amphitheatre
that opened on June 30.
Mrs. George Baxter of 
Liverpool, Mrs. Beaty's 
mother returned home 
with them for an exten
ded visit.

Mrs. Melba Long and 
son, Randy, and her 
mother, Mrs. Mildred 
Wojtek, spent three 
days last week in the 
Dallas-Fort Worth area. 
They did some shopping 
and visited Six Flags 
Over Texas.

LISA DEVOLL ENTERS t 
STATE HORSE SHOW ;
Lisa Devoll, daughter ; 
of Mr. and Mrs. Lendy 
Devoll, will be among 
the 300 contestants 
competing in the State 
4-H Horse Show at the 
Astrohall in Houston 
this Friday and Satur
day, July 29 and 30.
She is one of 20 club 
members from Extension 
District 7 qualifying 
to compete in the State 
Horse Show.
Lisa will be competing 
in the barrel racing 
and pole bending events 
in the State Show. She 
won 5th in barrel rac
ing and 4th in pole 
bending in District 
show held recently in 
Coleman.
Lisa will be accompan

ied to the show by her 
parents.

Recent guests in the 
home of Mr. and Mrs.
J.W. Service, Sr. were 
Mr. and Mrs. Mack 
McCutchen, David and 
Daren of San Antonio 
who also attended the 
McCutchen reunion on 
July 17.

Mom and Dad are usually 
lovers, which comes as 
a surprise to their 
teenagers, reports a 
family life education 
specialist.
CALL IN YOUR NEWS TO T l«  
OBSERVER. PHONE 453-1433

LIONS 
CLUB 

MEETING
1st 3rc> Tuesday 

of.edch month - 7 P-AA. 
'Hew Recreotion Center

WHAT VALUABLE 
FIBER IS 

OBTAINED FROM 
ROCKS ?

331 ^ ^ ^ © J J p E L IT Y  FEATURES CO

-VALUABLE PROTECTION 
For YOUR MOST VALUED 
INVESTMENT, YOUR HOME, 
Is Obtained From Our 
MORTGAGE CANCELLA
TION INSURANCE, That 
.Will PAY OFF ANY MORT
GAGE UEBT You May  
Leave Behind! The Fiber !is 
Asbestos.

ALLEN 
Insurancer 
Agency
Dial453!2545 • Robert Lee

WORSHIP WITH US AT THE

Soufhside Church of Christ
BIBLE STUDY ............10:00 A.M. EVENING WORSHIP
WORSHIP ................ 11:00 A.M. WED. BIBLE STUDY

----  THE FRIENDLY CHURCH ----
WHERE THE BIBLE IS TAUGHT

6:30 P.M. 
7:00 P.M.
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p By Faye C. Roe
f The Metric Conversion 

Act was enacted in 1975 
to encourage and coor
dinate a gradual, vol
untary change from the 
use of English units 
of measurement to met
rics. And, the move
ment has gathered momen
tum. In the interven
ing 2 years, metrics 
have appeared on high
way signs, in dress 
shops, hardware stores, 
and supermarkets. Miles 
are becoming kilometers; 
quarts are being con
verted to liters; and 
the kilogram is replac
ing the pound.
This growing change 
to metrics is strict
ly voluntary. The 
Federal Government may 
moniter the switch over, 
but according to the 
Act, it cannot direct
ly control the move 
to metrics. The dé
cision— to switch or 
not to switch— is en
tirely in the hands of 
the private industry 
and the consumer.
The meat and poultry 
industry is one that 
has begun to switch 
to metrics. Many manu
facturers use metrics—  
usually in combination 
with English units of 
measurement— on meat 
and poultry product 
labels. But, there 
is no single system or 
guideline for such use. 
Should metric units 

of measurement be used 
on meat and poultry 
product labels? If 
used, should they be 
the only units of 
measurement, or should 
they be combined with 
traditional English 
units? If combined, 
how? The Food Safety 
and Quality Service 
(FSQS) of the U.S. 
Department of Agricul
ture (USDA) would like 
you, the consumer, to 
answer these questions. 
FSQS has the respon
sibility for insuring 
that every word, state
ment, or block of in
formation appearing on 
meat and poultry pro
duct labels can be 
easily understood by 
consumers. If metrics 
are going to be used 
on meat and poultry 
product labels, FSQS 
wants to be sure that 
they will be used in a 
manner that confuses 
no one.
FSQS is genuinely in
terested in getting 
your views. The agency 
does not have a posi
tion on the metrics 
quéstion. Its only 
concern is that, if 
metrics are used on 
®®nt and poultry pro
duct labels, use should 
be uniform and easily

understood.
Suggestions from the 

public will be used in 
determining if FSQS 
should draft standards 
to be followed by manu
facturers who voluntar
ily place metric units 
on their meat and poul
try labels. If such 
standards are drafted, 
they will be made avail
able for public review 
and comment prior to 
adoption. Send your 
comments to:

The Hearing Clerk 
U.S. Dept, of Agri

culture
Washington, D.C. 

20250
If you would like 

your comments to be 
kept confidential, sub
mit them to the In
spection Standards and 
Regulations Staff, 
Technical Services,
Meat and Poultry In
spection Program, Food 
Safety and Quality 
Service, U.S. Depart
ment of Agriculture, 
Washington, D.C. 20250.
Comments will be 

accepted until Septem
ber 5, 1977. Do let 
your opinion be heard!

For sewing, buy it all 
at once. Choose pat
tern and fabric, along 
with interfacing, 
thread, zipper, buttons 
and trim to avoid ex
tra trips to the store.

Ag. Teachers 
To Workshop
Some 1,600 Vocational 

Agriculture teachers 
from over Texas will 
converge on the Baker 
Hotel at Dallas Aug. 
I~5 for their annual 
In-Service Education 

. Workshop and Meeting 
sponsored by the Vo
cational Agriculture 
Education Department 
of the Texas Education 
Agency.
Registration will be 

held Aug. 1, followed 
by general meeting and 
awards program Aug. 2 
when awards will be 
presented to those who 
have contributed to 
agriculture education 
and FFA activities.
On Aug. 3 and 4, the 
teachers will take 
part in 10 workshops 
covering as many sub
jects. The meeting 
will be concluded Aug.
5 when the teachers 
will meet in area meet
ings and make plans 
for activities during 
the 1977-78 school 
year.
Sid Long of Robert 

Lee and Gary York of 
Bronte will be among 
the teachers attending 
the session.

REPORT YOUR 
NEWS  /
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FARM & RANCH 
LISTINGS NEEDED

IN THE ROBERT LEE 
AND BRONTE AREAS

T. E. M ANNING  
REAL ESTATE

P. O. BOX 1504 
SAN ANGELO, TEXAS 76902 

PHONE 915-653-1788

Arthritis Sufferers:

WAKE UP WITHOUT 

ALL THAT STIFFNESS!
New formula for arthritis 
minor pain is so strong you 
can take it less often and still 
wake up in the morning with
out all the pain’s stiffness. 
Yet so gentle you can take 
this tablet on an empty stom
ach. It’s called Arthritis Pain 
Formula. Get hours of re
lief.-Ask for Arthritis Pain 
Formula, by the makers of 
Anacin' analge.sic tablets.

A L L  NEW! 106th E D IT IO N !

AMERICA'S NUMBER ONE FAMILY SHOW
• TUES. (Aug. 2)............2:30 PM & 8:00 PM
• WED. (Aug. 3)............ 2:30 PM & 8:00 PM

A ll Seats Reserved
$ 4.00 - $ 5.00 

$ 6.00

S A V E  $ 1 .0 0  O N  K I D S  
U N D E R  12

•  T u e sd a y  A fte rn o o n  2 :3 0  PM 
•  W ednesday A fte rn o o n  2 :3 0  PM

T IC K ET S  NO W  O N  S A L E  A T  T A Y L O R  C O U N T Y  C O L ISEU M  
B O X  O FF IC E

•  FO R  T IC K E T  IN F O R M A T IO N  C A L L  19151 677 -  353S  •

Natural nos does far more tlion heat ypur home!

C A Sn R ES  THE BRICK___.TH A T OURCONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY WILL NEED TO BUILD A STRONGER ECONOMY.
As the building industry 
goes, so goes much of our 
economy. And the benefits of 
construction starts are all the 
greater when locally manu
factured materials are used. 
Because more of the money 
stays at home to create more 
jobs.

Brick manufacturers in 
the Lone Star service area 
employ more than 10,000
people in making, dis
tributing and selling brick. 
Many o f these jobs depend
directly on natural gas as 
the most efficient and eco
nomical source of heat for 
firing the brick.

Temperatures in the 
kilns run as high as 2,600 
degrees F. the year around,

and this takes a lot of gas. 
Brick plants served by Lone 
Star reguire more than 1.6 
billion cubic feet annually. 
Now, with so many jobs at 
stake in this one industry 
alone, future gas supplies 
must be considered.

It's time to build 
job security.

Vast basins of natural 
gas, yet untapped, are 
crossed by Lone Star's 
pipeline system. A fact that 
puts Lone Star in one of 
the most favorable buying 
positions of any gas com
pany. But, with steadily 
rising prices, the new gas 
will be expensive.

The risk is that com
panies in energy-short 
areas of the nation could 
wind up with the lion's 
share of these reserves as 
they are developed.

Buying enough gas to 
last this area far into the 
21st century adds up to one 
inescapable fact. Both you 
and Lone Star will have 
bigger gas bills, because 
Lone Star cannot make the 
purchases without a fair re
turn on the necessary 
investment.

But we're ready to in
vest in this area's future.
If you are.

Lone S ta r  G a s  C o m p a n y  ^
Working energetically for your area's future.
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CU SSVKD  AO Vim siN O  
RATES

1*» Insertioo___Per Word 8c
 ̂ ($1.00 Minimum)

2nd and Subsequent
fcwftic t -----Per Word Sc

(7Sc Minimum)

Additional SOc for Blind Ads

Cords of Titanics Some Rotes 
logoi Notices —  Sow  Rotes

^  COPT OCAOUNi
•... 4 P.M. Tuesday 

Display Ads .. 4 P JM. Tuesday

HOMEWORKERS WANTED IN THIS 
AREA: men. women, studenis. No 
experience necessary; stuffing & od- 
dressirrg envelopes (Commission 
Mailers). Earn sparetime money at 
home. $100.00 weekly possible! 
SEND $1.25 (refundoble) & o long, 
stamped, addressed envelope for de
tails; PPS-771, 323 Franklin No. 804, 
Chicogo 50606. 3-3tp

FURNISHED APARTMENT For Rent. All 
bills paid. Call Ben Bessent, 453- 
2492 or 453-2632. 50-tfc

AtofRimenl. Orov» M orken
U H crIn g

y a r d  p r ic e s

M o Srleunon  Commissioo A d t M .  Rep.
resenting Birfc AAonument M fg. Co. 

Som  L  W illiam s Phone 453-2S2S

K>R SAU

3 bedroom house, 2 bolhs, located on 
approximately l i  ocres.

3 bedroom house, 2 baths, located on 
corner lot, with carport.

2 bedroom house, located on one large 
lot, well established yard with fruit 
trees.

ADAMS LAND A REALTY CO.
Phone 453-2723 or 453-2757 

or 653-9429

SAM STINEBAUGH TV SERVICE
432 Cooley Lane, Son Angelo 

Phone 653-1118
Robert Lee calls made each Tuesday. 
No mileage charge. Call for service or 
leave name at Robert Lee Western 
Auto Store. l-2tp

FOR SALE: 1975 Oldsnsobile Cutloss 
Supreme, loaded, priced to sell. 
Phone 453-2551. 52-tnc

NEED MORE STORAGE SPACE? Come 
see some quality storage buildings 
Of 1701 Childress. 49-fnc

CABINETS-OAK CABINETS WITH For
mica tops installed from $40 per 
linear foot. 653-9136, Box 5212, San 
Angelo, Texas 76902. l-4tp

WORK AT HOME in spore time. Earn 
$250.00 per 1000 stuffing envelopes. 
Send 25c plus stamped, self-address
ed envelope to: Terry Lane Enter
prises, P. O. Box 289, Hobart, Indi
ana 46342. I.4tp

WOULD LIKE TO LEASE about 300 to 
600 acres for quail and duck for 
the coming season. Want to camp 
on property. Come by Welding Shop 
or Phone 453-2764 after 6 p.m.

l-4tc

WILL DO APPLIANCE REPAIRS and Re
frigeration. Also Commercial Work. 
Teague Appliance, phono' 453-2305. 

________  3tnc

BU SIN ESS FOR SALE: M A M  Putting 
Course and Recreation Center. Price 
very reasonable. Contoct Louis 
Thornton, 473-3101, Bronte.

36-tfc-BP

REPRESENTATIVE
of

COLEMAN MONUMENT WORKS 
CELESTE SERVICE 
Phone 453-2722

44-tfc

First Application Relieves

Itchy Skin Rash
Also Helps Promote Healing
Medicated Zemo quickly relieves 
itching, irritated skin. Then 
Zemo helps nature heal and clear 
red, scaly skin rashes externally 
caused. For fast relief, get Zemo 
Ointment or Liquid.

INSIDE SALE: 410 W. 17th, Saturday, 
July 30, 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
Children's clothes, shoes, odds and 
ends. itc

UPRIGHT DEEP FREEZE, 15 Co. Fi., 
$125.00. Phone 453-2316. 4-tnc

HAVE 1 five room house for rent near 
school. Also trailer space for rent 
near school. 453-2452. Itc

FOR SALE: White Male Toy Poodle, 
AKC. Healthy, 8 weeks old, darling 
personality. Won't kill sheep and 
doesn't eat much. 453-2452.

,______________________ 1-tc-BP

FOR SALE: Priced to sell, 1977 Chev
rolet Caprice Classic two door, 16,000 
miles. 306 W. 13th, 453-2320, Rob
ert Lee. 4-2tp

METHODISTS FLAN 
VACATION SCHOOL
The First United Meth

odist Church of Robert 
Lee will be having a 
Vacation Church School 
beginning August 1 and 
continuing through 
August 5.
Classes will be held 

from 9 til 11 a.m. 
each morning for all 
youngsters ages 4 
through 12.
A spokesman for the 

church has issued a 
special Invitation for 
all children in this 
age group to attend 
each session.

WATKINS REUNION- 
Continued from Page 5
of Houston.
Mr. and Mrs. C.C.

Milllean, Mr. and Mrs. 
Elton Millican, Mr. 
and Mrs. Finis Milli
can and Sue Ann of 
Robert Lee.
Guests were Mrs. Ethel 
Geue of Ft. Worth, Mr. 
and Mr. J.D. Elrod and 
Guy Fields of Odessa, 
Pam Gilbreth of Clyde, 
Mrs. Jerry MeShan and 
Sunny Gail of San An
gelo and Karen McKinsey 
of Plain Dealing, La.

How to tie 
the knot, 

w  ithout getting 
in a bind.

Some folks get all 
hung up about getting 
married.

M aybe ’cause they 
think they’ll be paying 
for it tbe rest of their 
lives.

Starting a family.
A  home. College for 
the kids. Even  
retirement.

So do what more 
than 9V2 million 
Americans do. Buy 
U .S  Savings Bonds 
through the Payroll 
Savings Plan.

Savings Bonds are 
the safe, dependable 
way to look out for the 
wonderful future 
you’re planning.

And at the same 
time, they look out for 
Am erica’s future, too.

So buy United States 
Savings Bonds.

That way if you’re 
about to tie the knot, 
they’ll give you plenty 
of rope.

E Bonds pay 6%  in terest 
when held to  m atu rity  of 5 years 
(4 'A %  th e  first yea r). In terest 
is not subject to  s ta te  or local 
income taxes, and  federal tax may 
he deferred  until redem ption.

GOID
BOXD

]G0U>  
3 BOND BONDS

GlodiolN

FLOUR w
II  OUR DARLING

C O R N ,  303 can 3 for $1.00
DEL MONTE

PEAR HALVES, 303 can 2 for 89c
DEL MONTE 3 0 3  CAN

FRUIT COCKTAIL 2 for 89c
DEL MONTE CRUSHED or SLICED

P I N E A  P P L E , 11/2 size 2 for 89c
UPTON 3 OZ. JAR

Instant Tea $1.69
TEXSUN

G R A P E F R U I T  J U I C E  46oz.can 55c 
Asst. Flavors, Soz.pkg. 2 for 43e

LIBBY'S
5 OZ. CANt a a  t e a g e  t for $1.00

S A R A N  W R A P
REYNOLDS

HEAVY DUTY FOIL
DELTA

50 ft. roll 59c 

SlY i sq. ft. roll 69c
4 ROLL PKG.

Bathroom Tissue
^ ^ L T A  p a p e r  t o w e l s  big roll 43c 
CHIFFON SOFT OLEO, Twin Tubs lb. 73c

MORTON'S

POT PIES
TROPHY

SLICED STRAWBERRIES

8 OZ. SIZE

29c
lOoz. pkg. 39c

G O O C H
GOOCH

.SEVEN BONE

iRoast
ROUND BONE ROAST lb. 89c 

F R A N K S  12 OZ. pkg. 69c
RING

%


